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Dear Ms. Smith,
Living in a community where one can achieve optimal health is an important goal for everyone.  The Garrett County Health Planning Council will be engaging the community in a comprehensive planning process over the next 18 months to help identify health issues most important to our county and develop strategies to address these concerns.  Through a process called MAPP, Mobilizing for Action through Planning and Partnerships, community members will be invited to participate in various stages of the strategic planning.  Over 500 communities in the United States are currently engaged in this process.  You have been hand-selected to be a member of this exciting MAPP committee and health assessment!  

Your involvement in the MAPP process may vary from quarterly meetings to more extensive participation over a few months for a particular subcommittee assessment.  The first step of the process is to create a shared vision for our community.  This vision will guide the rest of the process.  After the vision is created, four MAPP subcommittees will be formed to gather information as follows: 

· Community Themes and Strengths Committee – Collect information that will provide a deep understanding of the issues residents feel are important.

· Local Public Health System Committee – Collect information to identify capacity and capability of local public health system.

· Community Health Status Committee – Collect information to answer the questions “How healthy are our residents?” and “What does our health status look like?”

· Forces of Change Committee – Focuses on the identification of forces such as legislation, technology, and other impending changes that affect the health of our community.

Each subcommittee will then report its findings to the larger MAPP committee.  From there, the committee will identify strategic issues and develop community health strategies to address the issues.  

Please plan to attend the kick-off visioning meeting August 21st, 6 – 9pm at the Garrett College Continuing Education Building.  We are excited to announce that Heidi Deutsch from Washington, D.C., National Association of County and City Health Officials’ MAPP Program Manager, will be attending the meeting and giving a presentation about the MAPP assessment process.  Everyone present will then work together to create Garrett County’s vision for a healthy community.  Refreshments will be provided.  Please call 301-533-3300 or email mapp@garretthealth.org to RSVP by August 16th.  

When preparing to attend the meeting, please consider your responses to the following questions: 

· What does a healthy Garrett County mean to you? 

· What are important characteristics of a healthy community for all who live, work, and play here?  

· Who is responsible for keeping Garrett County healthy?  

· How do you envision the local public health system in the next five or ten years?

Your input and commitment to this process is extremely valuable to us.  If you cannot attend the meeting, please feel free to include your responses to the questions above via email in your RSVP and they will be included in the vision discussion.  We are excited about this opportunity to gain a deeper understanding of our public health system and we hope that you will be part of this dynamic process!

Sincerely,

